Mary Calorio

From: Ryan Dandeneau <rdandeneau@putnamplastics.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 5:07 PM

To: Public Comment

Cc: Jim Dandeneau; Brad Rabitor

Subject: Strong support for immediate paving of Chase and Stone Road

To the Town Manager and Town Council on behalf of myself (Ryan Dandeneau), Jim Dandeneau, and Brad Rabitor of
Chase Road:

The three of us are residents of the town of Killingly and reside on the remaining dirt portion of Chase Road. The town of
Killingly has recently sent us letters regarding our opinion of paving the remainder of chase road and a portion of Stone
Road (from the right turn off Chase Road). The three of us STRONGLY agree with moving forward with paving of these
roads. We are also very happy to comply with any easement requirements needed from the town to complete this
project.

The dust generation on this stretch of roads in the dry season is overwhelming and leaves our neighborhood in a
constant state of dust clouds. | am unable to use a stroller for my child, ride a road bike, or keep my car clean for more
than a couple of days.

From my understanding, your engineering group has estimated this will be a major benefit to the town financially based
on the fact that paving this road would eliminate the need for constant regrading, challenges with washouts, and
challenges with plowing. All of these forementioned items consistently happen throughout the winter and throughout
the year and cost the town time and money. | also believe the town has spent significant time already on engineering
design for this project in anticipation of completing it within this calendar year.

Lastly, | believe that there are a total of nine residents that have frontage on the stretch of road in question for this
project. | believe the town has received a majority of “yes” responses to paving. Furthermore, of the total frontage of
road slated to be paved, | estimate that the three of us combined account for probably 75% or more of that total
frontage.

Due to the fact that this project would favor the town financially and there is a majority vote of residents that are in
favor of this, we strongly urge you to move forward as soon as possible.

Best Regards,

Ryan Dandeneau |President
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